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2.9. Evidence of Consultation To Be Provided By Titleholder 

Part 12 of NOPSEMA’s Environment Plan Decision Making Guideline states that the ‘titleholder’ has to provide 
evidence in the EP of its consultation. We are not aware that TGS-NOPEC Geophysical Company Pty Ltd is a 
holder of any title(s) within the proposed project area. Going back a step, we am not aware that there are even 
any titles that have been created in the bulk of proposed seismic project area. Why is TGS proceeding with an EP 
when they don’t hold a title over the subject area? 
 
 

3. Geology of The Otway Basin 

A highly accomplished geologist,  has told us after viewing slides from a Geoscience Australia 
webinar , ‘I am unsure why the seismic blasts need to go so far into the basement rock, as it is mainly very old 
granite.  It was the likely source for  the heat and pressure for the hydrocarbon formation but would hold no 
reservoirs within or below.  I personally think that the results will prove uneconomical as most of the gas 
reservoirs are unlikely to be productive.”  
 
With this in mind, why is the proponent opting for high powered seismic process that extends 20 km into the 
seabed rock, when it is highly likely there are no economical reserves down there?  
 
 

4. Senate Inquiry Into Seismic Testing  

The recommendations of a 2021 Senate Inquiry into Seismic Testing have not been adequately implemented.  Of 
particular note is the need to research and develop lower impact technologies for all offshore seismic surveying, 
with responsibilities assigned to the petroleum industry and the Australian Government. In light of the concern 
identified in the report about impacts on marine species, the continuation of high intensity seismic surveying 
cannot be justified without that work being done. 
 
The report on the inquiry can be found here 
https://www.aph.gov.au/Parliamentary Business/Committees/Senate/Environment and Communications/Seis
micTesting/Report  
 
 

5.  Under Investigation 

It is our understanding that are under investigation for non-compliant conduct during past 
seismic works in the Otway Basin. We are aware that the NOPSEMA investigation which commenced on 17th June 
2021 has recently been escalated to a Level 4 Investigation meaning the issues being investigated are 
substantially serious. We also believe the investigation has not yet concluded.  
 
Does NOPSEMA consider it to prudent to consider allowing this company to conduct further seismic blasting in 
the Otway Basin when they could potentially conduct this work in a similar manner to past projects in that area? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 






